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APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Shereen Moussa (Brent), Angela Huggett (Bromley), Yvette Myers (Hounslow), Val Butler (Merton), Anita Jermyn (LGE). 

1. MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 16 June 2009 were agreed and noted.

2. MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

3. LOCAL GOVERNMENT EMPLOYERS UPDATE (David Maycock).

David reported that the remit from the STRB had asked the Rewards and Incentives Group (RIG) to submit evidence on two matters: leadership group criteria, and criteria and values for Special Educational Needs (SEN) allowances.

In respect of leadership group criteria – the current remit was just part of a longer-term review of the leadership group planned for 2011.  The criteria being developed now would only apply to new posts and leadership group posts already under review.  Evidence showed that from 2005 – 2009, Assistant Headteacher posts rose by 43% and Deputy Headteacher posts decreased by 8%.  The LGE had asked their HR advisory group why they thought this was happening.  There was no evidence to suggest abuse of the system, but some evidence of poor practice e.g. to avoid 1265 hours.

Another point to consider when deciding on leadership criteria, was how these posts differed from TLR posts.  The notion of TLR ‘plus’ was not favoured by RIG.  The leadership group criteria needed to be a lot weightier and show a greater span of responsibility.  RIG had agreed that all the criteria would have to be met in order to qualify for a leadership group grade.  A final version of the criteria was expected later that day for sign-off, before being submitted as evidence to the STRB on 4/12/09.

A query was raised regarding a Headteacher managing a Children’s Centre.  David confirmed that the element of the post regarding the Children’s Centre, should be treated separately from the STPCD and paid under a separate contract.  It was expected that this issue would be considered as part of the wider review of leadership posts that would be included in the 2011 Document.

In respect of the criteria for SEN allowances, a previous STRB remit had suggested that the current 2-tier system was confusing and unhelpful and should be replaced by an SEN range.  The criteria for SEN payments were still being developed.  The criteria would not be based on the criteria for a TLR payment as payments for SEN were not based on a responsibility for leading and managing but on recognition of the significant challenge of SEN teaching.  The range would be around £2K - £4K with fixed points on the range.  DCSF figures suggest that any increase to the pay bill would be around 0.035%.  The proposed criteria were that all teachers in special schools should receive the SEN allowances as well as teachers in designated classes within the mainstream setting.  One issue regarding SEN allowances was that teachers would receive the allowance only for as long as they met the criteria and that there was no safeguarding on this allowance.  The qualifying criteria would move away from ‘wholly or mainly’ and would be based on ‘having a greater involvement with SEN than was required of every teacher in the school’.

Rarely Cover – this had raised fewer queries than expected but there were still issues around gained time, no detriment, long term sickness cover and re-timetabling.  It was not known when more guidance or a FAQs document would be available.

One-to-one Tuition – HR guidance had been issued on this and was available on the Teachernet website.  When performed outside of the school day payment at £28 per hour (including London Weighting) was suggested, but if the tuition occurred during the school day, the teacher concerned should be paid according to the STPCD.  There were some issues with this and the guidance was being looked at again.  Andy Inett, LGE was due to meet DCSF officials on 7 December.  It was not known if the guidance would change.  David asked if anyone has any thoughts or issues on this, to email him, david.maycock@lge.gov.uk and he would feed these through to Andy for discussion at the meeting on 7 December.

Personal Tutoring – was a Government initiative that aimed to give all secondary pupils access to a named tutor.  The TDA were reviewing existing ‘good practice’ and developing guidance materials, and would be taking this back to the Social Partnership in January 2010.

2009 Staffing Regulations – had come into force on 2 November 2009 with new provisions including compliance with the STPCD, work-life balance and safer recruitment training.  Guidance was available on Teachernet.

There was discussion regarding national advertising of Headteacher and Deputy Headteacher posts and exceptions to this, particularly where ‘succession planning’ had classified a post as recruited to succeed the head.  A number of issues were raised and David took these comments back.

Work Permits – the issue regarding this has been resolved.

Executive Heads – there were still issues regarding this and hopefully in the 2011 document, a legal definition of ‘Executive Head’ would be given.

4. SINGLE STATUS UPDATE (Simon Pannell)

Simon reported that at the moment there is nothing further to report on this.  It is to be taken off the agenda as a standing item.  To be replaced with ‘London Councils – Regional Update’.

5. NJC PAY NEGOTIATIONS UPDATE (Simon Pannell)

Simon gave an update. The TU’s had lodged a claim for 2.5% (or £500 if greater). The employers’ had not formally responded, but the LGA had issued a press statement indicating that such an inflation busting settlement would be inappropriate. Tough negotiations are ahead and clearly forthcoming national and local elections would have some influence on the process and the outcome.  There is an expectation in 2010 that private sector pay may start to rise which may lead to pay increase pressure in the public sector. 

6. NJC SCHOOLS SUPPORT STAFF (Debbie Carvalho, LGE)

Debbie gave an update on this.  Copies of the ‘Draft Core Contract of Employment’ and guidance notes were distributed to members at the meeting.

Trevor Matthews (Newham) and also an employer adviser member to the employers’ side of the SSSNB explained about the School Support Staff Negotiating Body (SSSNB) and described the process and explained what it has been doing. 2 sub groups had been set up by the SSSNB Executive. Work was being done by these working groups on job profiles, the JE scheme, the national pay spine, the calculation of part time pay and the core contract of employment. It was expected that the new national conditions (replacing staff currently under the Green Book (or local conditions) for school support) would be completed by the earliest for September 2010 although there was still a considerable amount of work to be done to reach agreement. In considering defining the working year for support staff who work only term time, the TU’s favoured 195 days but the teaching analogy did not work for employers. The employer proposal was to use 261 working days as the full time year and from this derive a leave entitlement for each working day. 

The effective date for annual school support staff pay awards it seems is likely to move from April to September each year.

Trevor explained that the implementation of agreements is likely to be a very lengthy process and at the moment it is hard to see if it will be achievable by September 2010, as there was still a lot to do.  Trevor said he would distribute copies of the draft calculator spreadsheet.

The scope document is now statutory and is available on the LGE website http://www.lge.gov.uk/lge/core/page.do?pageId=778042. In response to a question raised, it was clarified that school crossing patrols were outside of the scope of the SSSNB.   The scope of staff (if not all roles at this stage) who would be covered by the new arrangements is as set out within the ASCL Act document. 

Simon Pannell circulated information from the Boroughs regarding total work force and FTE figures.  Queries or changes to this information, to Simon please.

Of 8 LGA elected members representatives on the employers’ side of the SSSNB 4 of those members were from London Boroughs.

Trevor talked network members through the contract and noted the comments made.  If you have any further comments please email Simon Pannell, Simon.Pannell@londonconcils.gov.uk, and Simon will feedback.  The deadline for comments is 3/12/09.  

Debbie said more information can be found on the LGE website by selecting ‘school support staff’ tab at the following website www.lge.gov.uk or directly into the school support staff pages at this link: http://www.lge.gov.uk/lge/core/page.do?pageId=778042.

The LGE also had a dedicated query line for school support staff – schoolsupport@lge.gov.uk 

A set of FAQs is also available at this link: http://www.lge.gov.uk/lge/core/page.do?pageId=788759

7. BOROUGH ITEMS

Question

Single Central Record, Learning Trust

Response

Guidance has been issued to Ofsted.  Pete Gaskin (Wandsworth) said that you can contact the Duty Manager at Ofsted who will answer any queries.  Advised to go with ‘best practice’ position as detailed in the 2007 DCSF guidelines.  MN to circulate the Ofsted guidance.  If anyone has examples of ‘best practice’, please will you circulate round to colleagues.

Question - ISA

a) Referral Guidance, Ealing
b) Update on Implementation, Greenwich
c) Cost of ISA registration/have LA’s reached a decision about who is paying?, Ealing
Response – 

a) Mark Nelson has received an email back from the ISA and they have said that you need to make a referral at the end of the investigation, if there is a case to answer, but before any disciplinary hearing.  Mark Nelson to circulate email.  Any comments/views to Mark Nelson.

b) General discussion on ISA implementation.

c) Simon Pannell has been asking authorities about who is paying and there are still many issues with this.  8 Boroughs have agreed to pay.

Question

CRB – Have schools been requesting CRB details for centrally employed staff? Southwark

Response – 

Confirmed that LA can issue letter to school to confirm the checks undertaken on their staff.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Mark Nelson asked if anyone else was interested in taking the Chair for these meetings.  It was suggested that Mark retains the role for another year.

A number of queries were raised by colleagues.

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 23 February 2010 (10am to 12.30pm).

